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At a Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 25th September 2007, there were present: 


Councillor
Mr D Atherley (Deputy Mayor)




Mr D Collins




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr C Howell




Mr P Kay




Mr  C Lusty




Mrs H Lusty




Mrs S Merrikin

Also present:

District Councillors Bensted, Edey and Riley




County Councillor Chamberlain


APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Cllrs Elsmore, Phelps and Weston and District Cllr Kay .


DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS


Declarations of Interest were made by Cllrs C Lusty, H Lusty, Allaway-Martin, Phelps, 
and Merrikin concerning Angel Farm & Newland Street Toilets


Cllr Collins concerning Street Wardens and Newland Street Toilets 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minutes of the meeting held on 29th August 2007 were accepted as an 
accurate record and signed by the Deputy Mayor.


47.
MATTERS ARISING


The Clerk reported that the following actions had been taken arising from the visits to 
the cemetery and King George V playing field and the minutes of the last meeting:

· Negotiations are ongoing with Total Protection with regard to keys.

· It is not viable to repair the green container so investigations are now being made to convert it into a shelter.

· The container has been rearranged by Cllr Phelps to allow for football storage.

· A new combination lock has been fitted by Cllr Phelps.

· Arrangements have been made for the rubbish to be collected weekly.

· The Sexton has been contacted about Angus Buchanan’s grave which will be tidied up prior to Cemetery Saturday.

· The Sexton has been notified about repairs to another grave.

· Some blackthorn has been removed from the vicinity of the football pitch.


Cllr Merrikin asked if temporary barriers could be erected to prevent footballs being 
damaged by remaining blackthorn bushes.  The Clerk will investigate this option.


48.
ANGEL FARM PLANNING APPLICATION


Members expressed concern at the volume of documents that had to be considered in 
the time available before the deadline for comments to be made.  It 
was agreed that 
the Clerk should ask the District Council if the deadline could be extended for 
comments from the Town Council.  Members agreed to hold an extra Council meeting 
on Saturday 6 October to discuss this application. Forest of Dean District Council. 
Members agreed that it was important to inform the public that all representations 
made so far now had to be resubmitted to the District Council at this stage of 
consideration.


49.
NEWLAND STREET TOILETS


Cllr Allaway-Martin advised members of proposals put forward by the District Council 
at a recent meeting.  It was generally regarded that the Newland Street toilets had now 
deteriorated beyond the point of economic repair.  The District Council proposed to use 
the sum of money (£55,000) set aside for Newland Street in order to refurbish the town 
centre toilets.


A member proposed that if the Newland Street toilet site was sold for redevelopment 
then 50% of the profit from the sale should be added to the £55,000 which the District 
Council proposed to spend on the town centre toilets.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay

Seconded:  Cllr Collins.


On being put to the vote the motion was carried by 3 votes to 2 with 2 abstentions.


50.
STREET WARDEN FUNDING


Cllr Collins left the room during the debate of this topic.


Members noted the letter from the District Council which requested a contribution 
towards the funding for street wardens from town and parish councils.  Members 
expressed concern that the Forest of Dean District Council was using the town and 
parish councils to help fund a valuable service and therefore keeping its costs down 
also that smaller councils may not be able to afford the additional cost and thus not 
benefit from the extra service.  It was agreed that, before a decision was taken, the 
Clerk should obtain further information from the District Council about plans for future 
funding.


51.
COLEFORD TOWN COUNCIL GRANT APPLICATION FORMS


Members discussed the current arrangements for dealing with grant applications.  After 
debate it was proposed that application forms should be sent to all those organisations 
which had previously received automatic grants.  Each application will then be 
assessed on its merits.


Proposed:  Cllr Merrikin
Seconded:  Cllr Kay


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


52.
FLOODING IN COLEFORD


Members noted the report from Cllr Elsmore on progress made to combat future 
flooding in Coleford and urged attendance at the public meeting on 20 October 2007,
10.00 am at Coleford Community Centre..


53.
MEMBERS REPORTS


Cllr H Lusty reported that a meeting of the Christmas Lights committee had been held.  
The committee now appeared to be in a more healthy position and she had been 
appointed to the position of treasurer. She also reported that the Christmas Lights 
Committee would like to retain control of the ‘Switch on’ event 

Cllr Allaway-Martin advised members that when the existing library and community 
centre are relocated, the present site at Bank Street will be redeveloped with a 
proposed 141 dwellings.  Councillors need to be aware of this eventuality.


Cllr Howell reported that he had attended a meeting of the Gloucestershire Market 
Towns Forum at Nailsworth.  He had been impressed by what had been achieved and 
urged councillors to read the information packs as a prelude for developing a similar 
pack for Coleford.


Cllr Atherley advised members that the Highways Department had very little money for 
road repairs in the locality as funds had had to be diverted to the major repairs required 
in the Gloucester and Tewkesbury areas following recent flooding.  Steps were 
however being taken to ensure drains were clear and traffic calming humps were being 
examined to ensure they did not add to the risk of flooding. 


Cllr Atherley had attended a Police Consultative Committee meeting and said that the 
police had requested the help of the public in reporting any indications of rave parties 
being held in the Forest.  The police were also treating seriously the reported 
proliferation of BB guns in the area.


Cllr Chamberlain said that he had also attended the Market Towns Forum and had 
found it useful.  He advised members of a public meeting to be held on 2nd October 
which would discuss ways of saving the alms houses in Newland from being sold into 
private ownership.


54.
SUB COMMITTEES


Planning


Members noted the decisions taken by the planning sub-committee at its meetings 
held on 11th and 25th September.  It was proposed and agreed to accept the 
recommendations of the committee.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay

Seconded:  Cllr C Lusty


Amenities


Members noted the minutes of the Amenities sub-committee.  The Clerk reported 
that quotes were being obtained for work to be done at the King George V 
playing field 
and the pavilion.  Once these had been obtained applications for grants would be 
made.  In the meantime the council’s handyman was continuing to carry out essential 
repairs.

Burial


Members noted the report made by the burial sub-committee.  A further meeting 
would be held on 5th October when detailed costings of work at the cemetery would be 
agreed.


Members noted the hard work put in by the Assistant Clerk and wished to formally 
record their thanks to her for this.


The Clerk reported that a request had been received from the school for the planting of 
a barrier hedge between the school and the cemetery.  Members agreed to look at this 
on the next site visit on 5th October.


Cllr Kay left the meeting at 8.30pm.


55.
CORRESPONDENCE


Members noted the correspondence received during September.


56.
PAYMENTS


Members noted and agreed the payments list for September and noted the 
current spend against budgets.


The public meeting closed at 8.45pm and the Council resumed in Committee.


In Committee

57.
TOWN COUNCIL FLOWER CONTRACT


Members discussed fully the Town Centre contract and accepted the Clerks 
recommendations.


Members agreed that a sum of £100 should be allocated to cover the cost of winter 
planting.  The Amenities committee should then discuss the future planting 
arrangements.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm
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